5 July, 2009

**Director of Housing** 

(Attn: Joe Wong)

N 8/7.

**Dear Sir** 

I refer to your letter dated 29 June 2009 regarding enquiry from Legislative Council Select Committee.

Since the enquiry is on the nomination back in 2003, I only have a very vague impression that Mr. Leung Chin-man mentioned over a meeting a few names that he proposed for Committee membership, and I gave no response as I didn't know any of them. However, I cannot remember the details, including the date, what meeting it was and who were present. Since I cannot recall exactly the names he mentioned, I am not able to advise specifically whether Mr. Chung Kwok-cheong was among one of them.

Sincerely yours

Yuen fize-chu